March 23, 2023, 5:00 P.M.

The Town Council of the Town of Glenwood met in the Town Hall, on the 23rd day of March, 2023, at the hour of 5:00 P.M. for
a public hearing on the matter of filing an application with the USDA Rural Development, Muncie Office in early March, 2022.
The purpose of this application is to seek funding for needed Drinking Water infrastructure evaluation to include Preliminary
Engineering Report and an Environmental Review.

Dennis Richardson, Council President, opened the public hearing. Other Council Members in attendance were Jo Temple,
Council Vice President, and David Miller, Council Member. Mary Richardson, Clerk-Treasurer, and Paul Sembach,
Utilities Superintendent, were also in attendance. An attendance sheet was provided for all in attendance.

Thomas Barclay and Takumi Iwamoto, Commonwealth Engineers, Inc., provided a recap of the proposed project including
a map to review. Thomas read the public notice. Handouts were provided that recapped the need for the planned water
improvement project as reflected in the Preliminary Engineering Report (PER).

The Council had previously approved the submission of grant/loan applications to the Indiana Finance Authority’s (IFA)
State Revolving Fund (SRF). The estimated cost of the project is $13,215,125.00. This application will be submitted this
week. The Council also previously approved submitting an application to the United States Rural Development.

Mr. Barclay asked if anyone had any comments. Hearing none, Council President closed the Public Meeting portion of the

Council Meeting. No other business was discussed and a motion was made by David Miller and seconded by Jo Temple
to adjourn the meeting. Approval was unanimous.

Mary M. Richardson, Clerk-Treasurer



